Dear Mayor & Councillor,

This letter is with regard to the June 12th Transportation meeting at which  the Engineering department will recommend against the installation of bike lanes the full length of Cambie St.

This recommendation indicates an increasing gap between Council directed initiatives and the engineering department and is therefore a concern that goes well beyond cycling facilities.

At the end of last year Council directed staff to look to ways to extend bike facilities north of 49th st to downtown in accordance with previously stated transportation priorities. Staff has concluded this is not desirable since the number of car lanes will – at certain sections north of 25 th Ave - have to be reduced from 6 to 4.

Consider Canada Line’s own statistics. It is claimed that the new line will attract 100,000 riders/day immediately and be equivalent to adding 10 lanes of traffic capacity between Vancouver and Richmond.  At present, about 280,000 vehicles make the N-S journey, mostly on the 3 corridors (Oak, Cambie, Granville Sts) with a total lane capacity of about 14-16 lanes, or  18,000 vehicles/lane.  Reducing this capacity by 1-2 lanes for a minor part of the street is equivalent to taking away much less than 7% of road capacity. 

As chair of the city's Bicycle Advisory Committee I know that city Engineers will freely admit that the only reliable prediction in traffic management is that 'if you build it they will come' and 'if you don't take it away they will stay'. For the 1.1 billion $CDN the tax payer is contributing,  we deserve better than to maintain the present  traffic status quo. It is very frustrating to observe how the engineering department first rule of design is that car road space may never be reduced (e.g. Pender St, on council had directed engineering to put bike lanes 5 years ago). Vancouver will never obtain it's desired pedestrian & cycling mode share if we do not go beyond putting paint on some existing unused road space. If council is not able to do this on a road directly above a new transit system that claims to be equivalent to 10 car lanes, there is no hope for the other lofty goals such as Ecodensity or Cool Vancouver .

I am aware there cost associated with the bike lane extension. However with the entire road under construction there is no more financially responsible time then now.

I appreciate your attention,

Sincerely,

Dr. Gertjan Hofman

1126 Comox St

Vancouver V6E 1K5

